With vaccination rates high in our part of the country and infection rates dropping, COVID precautions mandated by the state have been either reduced or eliminated. Especially for those fully vaccinated, mask wearing has become an option in most places except hospitals, medical offices and public transportation. Even at St. Paul’s, we’ve begun to change our expectations of those attending worship in person and without formal announcement, begun to follow the more relaxed behaviors of the community around us.
For the sake of clarity and comfort, and so that everyone knows what to expect when you attend, it feels like time to more openly share some of the ways our Sunday mornings are beginning to return to more normal church practice. 
1. Masks are optional. We ask the non-yet vaccinated to wear them, but we will not be checking vaccination cards or asking. Anyone is welcome to wear a mask if they choose, whether they’ve been vaccinated or not. We will be respectful of everyone’s decisions about mask wearing. 
2. As long as space allows, we will continue to practice safe distancing in worship. With space between us, people in the pews are welcome to begin singing along with the choir.
3. We have begun to have people come forward to read the lessons and have the Lay Eucharistic Ministers prepare the altar table for communion. If you would like to serve in this way, please let us know.
4. We will no longer be distributing the communion bread in little baggies. The Priest will place the wafer in your hand. Distribution of wine at Communion has not resumed yet, but likely will soon, as will passing of offering plates. 
5. At the Peace, we will continue for now to practice safely distanced signs of God’s peace instead of handshakes and hugs for a while longer.
6, We will continue to live-stream our worship on YouTube for those who cannot be with us in person.
If you have questions or con concerns about these changes, please let someone on the Vestry know. Rather than a sudden “return to normal,” we are trying to respect the different comfort levels and needs of our parishioners and gradually ease in to what we hope will soon be a post-pandemic season. 
Your servant in Christ,
Pastor Dan Wilfrid
 
The Service is also available by going to our web site at stpaulsgardner.com and clicking on “view Sunday Service.”
 
 

